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“Excellence is not being the best, it is doing your best.”
Dear Parents/Carers,

A very warm welcome back to you all after the half term break! | hope you managed to overcome some
of this torrential flooding we’'ve had to spend some quality time with your friends and families! It was
fabulous to see so many of you using Mr Attwood's Holiday Club during the holiday again too! As you
will be aware, we break up for Easter this year on Friday 3 April 2020 and many parents will of course
require support during that time in terms of child care. Please feel assured that the school facilities will
be used by Mr Attwood for some of the holiday dates but these have yet to be finalised. He will let you
know in due course what he is intending to do! The weather forecast is also looking exceptionally wintry
over the next few weeks! Should we receive any substantial snow fall, the school will endeavour to remain
open in the first instance and closing the school will only ever be chosen in the final instance. Please can
| ask that you do not contact the school office asking if we are open, as we will always use our main
methods of communication in the event of such a decision. You will all receive a text message and the
school Twitter account will also be used to state that this decision has been made. Please ensure that
the school office has up-to-date contact details for you. We hope that we are not required to close but
such a decision has to take into consideration many factors, not just the amount of snow on the school
grounds. For example, the safety of parents and families on their journey to school, the staff and their
journey to school (many of whom travel some considerable distances through remote areas) and, of
course, the weather forecast and Met Office advice all play a part. | hope that this clarifies our procedures
once again for you and many thanks for your understanding in this matter.

Leap Year 2020

Tomorrow is 29" February, a day we only see every four years! In
school, the children have been learning about some of the origins
and traditions associated with leap years and would like to share
with you some facts that they have learnt:

@ The extra day in a leap year falls on 29" February. It is
added in February because when leap years started to be
added, February was the last year in the Roman calendar.

¥ People born on 29" February are often called ‘Leapers’.
What would happen if you were born on 29" February? When would you celebrate your birthday?

@ The time it takes for the Earth to orbit around the Sun is approximately 365.25 days. This
means there is an additional six hours, or a quarter of a day, every year. Every four years,
these quarter days are added up to make an additional day. This additional day is 29"

February, leap day. This leap day is essential to ensure calendars stay on track. Otherwise,
extra time would build up over the years and winter would end up falling in summertime!

@& Nowadays, a woman can propose marriage to her partner any time she likes. However, in the
past, it was not seen by society as a proper thing to do. Traditionally, a leap year, often just leap
day, was the only time a woman would be allowed to propose to her partner.

@ In Ireland, the tradition was called Bachelor's Day and allowed women to propose to men or (at
social dances) ask them to dance. If the marriage proposal was refused by the man, he was
expected to buy her a silk gown, a fur coat or new gloves. This tradition is thought to date back
to the fifth century from a deal Saint Bridget struck with Saint Patrick.

# Some countries used to believe leap years brought bad luck. These beliefs are called
superstitions.

# |In Scotland, farmers used to believe a leap year was “never a good sheep year”, meaning it would
bring bad luck.




